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 12” Ductile Iron Pipe – installed 1993 (26 years old)

 Second break in six years

 Severe pitting identified on pipe exterior – not poly-

wrapped upon installation

 Total Repair Cost: $1,958.64



 8” Asbestos Cement Pipe – installed 1967 (52

years old)

 No break history

 Contractor assistance required

 Total Repair Cost: $5,855.24



 8” Ductile Iron Pipe – installed 1993 (26 years old)

 3 breaks occurred during event

 Contractor assistance required (light pole removed

to complete repair)

 Total Repair Cost: $14,311.45



GLWA Update

 On February 27, 2019 The GLWA Board of Directors postponed a vote

on the recommended 4.2% rate increase for Van Buren Township to

take effect July 1, 2019. This is lower than the 5.0% rate increase we

had anticipated from GLWA. They are taking up the question at the

March 27th meeting.

SHVUA Update

• Based on the lookback calculations recently completed, Van Buren

Township will receive a check for $80,241.00. This is to reimburse the

Township for overpayment for FY2018.(see documents included in

packet.)



DUWA Update

 Veolia’s sludge hauler, Custom Ecology, received notice from Brent Run

landfill on January 18, 2019 that they need to reduce DUWA’s loads from 4

to 1 load per day (see notice included in packet). This restriction significantly

affects DUWA’s ability to dispose of solids at historical costs. The solids will

be disposed of at Woodland Meadows, but at a premium cost. The potential

cost impact to DUWA is an additional $100,000.00 per month. Veolia, OHM

and the DUWA Technical Committee are working on cost effective, short

and long term solutions for biosolids disposal.

RVSDS Update

 The communities of the Rouge Valley Sanitary Disposal System have

decided to end discussions of forming an authority until answers from

Wayne County are provided for a number of questions of concern. (see

letter included in packet)
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The 2.36 MGD is the lowest daily averages 
during the past 11 years.



SAW Sanitary Asset Management 
Project - Update



Water Asset Management Project -
Update



• Customer has requested permission to connect to the Romulus water system.

 There is no available point of connection to Van Buren’s system.

 Existing well on property is no longer usable

 Romulus has granted tentative permission



Questions?



NEXT SCHEDULED MEETING:
April 23, 2018


